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Dear Blessed Central Families, Brothers and Sisters,

How time flies! This Sunday, August 1, 2021, will be my one year anniversary as pastor of our Seattle
Heavenly Parent's Holy Community aka Seattle Family Church. 1 would like to thank all of you for all the
support that you have been extending to me as | take this position of responsibility. Together we have
made some accomplishments but yes, there are still a lot more that we need to do. Settling in the
Kingdom of Heaven after all is a big job and we need one another and all who are around us. And most
importantly we need the support from our Heavenly Parent, our True Parents and Jesus and from the
Heavenly Spiritual world.

Having said this, let me share some random thoughts, news etc.

I truly hope that you are joining me in our condition for ACLC. | sent out the details about it yesterday.
Please join even if you are not doing ACLC outreach at the moment. We need to revive and solidify our
ACLC foundation here in Washington State. Let us bring ourselves to that level where we can influence
megachurches as we share our True Parents and the Holy Marriage Blessing with them.

We also need to work on our Heavenly Tribal Messiah mission and Cheon Bo. | know that some of you
are preparing for the CheonBo Induction in October, | pray that all those who applied can enter.

I am truly grateful to our young people who in the past months have participated, offered their time and
shared their testimonies. As we start a new year in my pastoral, | hope that there will be more of such
sharing and participation.

Three of our young people are planning to start CARP providence here in Seattle this September. Please
pray for Augustine Maddox, Ayelen Maddox and Miyuki Granstrom that they can truly work together
with other young people to make this a reality. Augustine and Miyuki will attend the CARP workshop in
Texas from August 9 to 12.

Also this August 6-8, we will be having FAMICON in the Bay Area. Charles and | are going and our
brother Ray McCready.

Chil Pal Jeol and True Father's Seonghwa Anniversary will be celebrated this month. Let us wait for
official direction from the international headquarters about these.

Lastly, there is still work party at Ballard on Saturdays. Please join the fun of beautifying our place of
gathering to attend our Heavenly Parent as a community.

I hope to meet each and everyone of you , maybe | can pay you a visit or we can meet at our church.
May God's blessings be with you.

With love and prayers,

Pastor Rosie Dijan Muyongo

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community
rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com




